
Reports & Regulations on Pollinators
Honey Bee Health Report by USDA and EPA
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) released a comprehensive scientific report on honey bee health on May 2, 2013. The 
report states that there are multiple factors playing a role in honey bee colony declines, including 
parasites and disease, genetics, poor nutrition and pesticide exposure. 

The two agencies jointly released the report by a National 
Stakeholders Conference on Honey Bee Health that convened 
in October, 2012. The conference was developed by federal 
researchers and managers, along with Pennsylvania State 
University. It was convened to synthesize the current state 
of knowledge regarding the primary factors that scientists 
believe have the greatest impact on managed bee health.

To view the report, which represents the consensus of the scientific community studying honey 
bees, visit: http://www.usda.gov/documents/ReportHoneyBeeHealth.pdf.  (Modified from an 
EPA and USDA Press Release)

Since these reports, scientific opinion has not changed appreciably on the causes of CCD and the 
general decline of pollinators. 

European Union Neonicotinoid Moritorium
The European Union implemented a two-year moratorium starting in 
December 2013 on the use of the neonicotinoid insecticides imidacloprid, 
clothianidin, and thiamethoxam on flowering crops, restricting their use 
to only after flowering. A report analyzing the impact to bees during the 
moratorium is to be released in February 2018. France stopped the use of 
neonicotinoids in 1999 and still has Colony Collapse Disorder (CCD). 

Pollinator Protection Plans
President Obama issued a directive in June 2014 direct-
ing federal agencies to work together to protect pollina-
tors. An action plan was submitted to the White House 
in December 2014 which primarily involved habitat 
protection. Pollinator protection plans are required 
from EPA and other agencies. State specific pollinator 
plans in concert with growers and other stakeholders 
have been developed by several states, but is yet to be 
released by the Illinois Department of Agriculture. 



EPA Pesticide Label Changes
EPA pesticide label warnings on neonicotinoid insecticides were implemented in 2013. The Pro-
tection of Pollinators warning box as shown below is on the labels for other insecticides acutely 
toxic to bees. EPA is conducting an in-depth review of neonicotinoid insecticides which is sched-
uled for completion in 2018.
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